
CITY OF BELLEVILLE 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE 
AND PUBLIC MEETING 

CONCERNING  

MUNICIPAL COMPREHENSIVE REVIEW OF URBAN 
SERVICED AREA, OFFICIAL PLAN UPDATE 

 
 

TAKE NOTICE that the City of Belleville is currently undertaking an Official Plan Update as required by the 
Planning Act and will hold a Public Information Centre (PIC) and Public Meeting on Monday, June 3, 
2019 at City Hall, 169 Front Street, Belleville to consider the final draft of the Municipal Comprehensive 
Review Report prepared by Watson & Associates Economists Limited in association with Dillon Consulting. 

 
PIC Location:   SIR MACKENZIE BOWELL ROOM, 3rd Floor, Belleville City Hall 
Time:     3 pm to 5 pm 
 
Public Meeting Location: COUNCIL CHAMBERS, 4th Floor, Belleville City Hall 
Time:    5:30 pm 
 

The City is currently undertaking an Official Plan Update as required by the Planning Act.  This update 
consists of four phases: review and analysis of land requirements, policy recommendations, policy 
development, and implementation through an Official Plan Amendment.  The Municipal Comprehensive 
Review Report is the first report required as part of the City’s Official Plan update process and addresses 
the first two phases of the official plan update process (review and analysis of land requirements and policy 
recommendations). 

The Municipal Comprehensive Review Report, and information concerning the overall 
Official Plan Update can be viewed on the City’s website: https://belleville.ca/city-
hall/page/2018-official-plan-review 

THE PURPOSE OF THE PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE will be to provide information and display 
boards about the Municipal Comprehensive Review Report.  The City’s Consultant will be available to 
discuss their findings and recommendations.  This will be an opportunity for the public to ask questions in 
an informal manner. 

THE PURPOSE OF THE PUBLIC MEETING will be to allow for a presentation by the City’s Consultant, 
and the opportunity for the public to ask formal questions. 

IF YOU WISH TO SUBMIT FEEDBACK to the City of Belleville with respect to the Municipal Comprehensive 
Review Report, you must submit a written letter to Matt MacDonald, Secretary, Planning Advisory 
Committee, City Hall, 169 Front Street, Belleville, K8N 2Y8 (Telephone:  613-967-3256, Fax: 613-967-3206, 
TTY: 613-967-3768, Email: mtmacdonald@city.belleville.on.ca) and indicate the subject. 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION is available at the Policy Planning Division, Engineering and Development 

Services Department, City Hall during regular office hours; online at https://belleville.ca/city-hall/page/2018-
official-plan-review or by contacting 613-967-3288. 

 
Matt MacDonald, Secretary 
Planning Advisory Committee 
 

DATED AT THE CITY OF BELLEVILLE THIS 10th DAY OF May, 2019. 
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